
Westf-reld Fire Advisor-v Board
Januarv 26.2012

Z:00 pm

Chair. Pat Edington opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance ro the Flag.
Members present; Pat Edington. Ten'1' Bittner. h,{artha Evans. Jim Liklei.. Chief Fletcher.
Aiso present, N4ark Williarns. Ron Oiler.

Organizatianal needs of rhe Board:
Jim Likle-v nominated Pat Edington as Board Chair. seconded b1' Teny Bittner.
unanimous vote.
Pat Edington nominated.Iim Likiey as Vice Chair. seconded by Terry Biftner, unanimous
vote.

The October 27'l'meeting minutes were amended to ciarifi,-that the repair cost to squad
truck 167-2 of $1.572.00 w'ould be part of the 4th quarter expenses. Minutes were
approved as arnended.
Tow'nship Fiscai Otficer Marlha Evans presented the Fire Deparlment 20i 1 totai
expenditures line item spread sheet. This totaled 5222,005.58 expenses of $236,000.00
operating budget for 2011. The 2012 Fire Departnent Budget was presented w.ith
additional line items for Physio Control Monitor and Pubiic Education. Discussion
regarding monitor funding, is a sen ice contract for the monitors in the squad trucks.
Chiefs Reporl;
Presented short and long range concerns and issues that the department will be fhcine in
the future.

1' Squad 167-2 is a2002 Ford and wiil see some mechanical repairs in ihe near
future. Squad replacement schedule was extended to 15 vear rotation. but these
repairs will become more apparent and costiy with this extension.

2. The Physio Control Monitors mounted in each of the squad trucks will be
obsolete by 2013. These u,'ere purchased used 8 years ago, pafis. maintenance and
service wili be a concem. Replacement cost $?7.000.00 each.

3. Jaws of Life extraction equipment is becoming less effective due to Department
of Transportation requirements in vehicle structure and steei. Repiacement
equiprnent $ I 5.000.00.

4. Tum-out gear needed at a mininum of 8 sets at a cost $1,600. to $2,000. each.
5. Facility. the station is at capacity, safety concerns and furure needs of the

community. Options of adding on to present house, acquiring land and building a
nerv station or building ne\e'station at Tounship complex. Discussion and pursuit
needed.

Chief Fletcher is pursuing grants for any and all of the above. bu.t aiso stated the grant
request for a brush truck was recently denied. Waiting to hear on rhe grant for an air
trailer used for filling SCBA tanks.

Wfrdcommunitl"eveats@shutterfly.com r.r,ill provide photos of department events and
information, use pass\&,ord "conmunitv', to view.



Chief Fletcher will be submitting "time sheet" each pay period and wili be a public

record at Township.

Medicount Management contract language is being f,rnalized and reviewed by Bill
Thorne.

Township will be placing the fire ler,y on the baliot in November.
Jim Likley stated he would be writing letters to the editor in local papers or as a quest

writer to promote and infonn the residents of the lely and the departrnent needs over
coming months.
Jim Likley will be contacting Lodi's Mayor to further communicate the concems of
mutual aid for their community.

It was agreed that the Advisory Board would meet quarterly. Meeting schedule for 2012
is April 26, luly 26, October 25 at Village of Westfield Center Hall 7:00 pnt'

With no further business to come before the board Jim Likley moved to adjourn Terry
Bi ttner seconded. Unanimous.

Chair, Pat Edin 7'e4lz


